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The submissions on this file and the Inspector's report were considered at a

meeting held on 12/06/2024.

The Board decided to refuse permission, generally in

Inspector’s recommendation, for the following reasons and

accordan

f

Reasons and Considerations

The Board is not satisfied, on the basis of the inf&tiol ,ubmitted with the

application and appeal that it can be deterrni lble scientific doubtld

with other plansh. Id d-

In

and would therefore be contrary to the proper planning and sustainable development

of the area.
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Note

The Board noted the Inspectors reference and consideration of the potential

cumulative and in combination effects of the proposed development with the

permitted Ballyroe Solar Farm (CCC Reg. Ref. 204(H1) on the Whooper Swan and

the consideration of the submission from the NPWS in respect of the extension to

the Ballyroe Solar Farm (CCC Ref. Ref. 226901) which was refused permission by

the Planning Authority after the decision in the subject case was made by the

Planning Authority and after the submission of the appeal in respect of the

case. The Board also noted the Inspectors advice in respect of facilit,

applicant with an opportunity to respond to same but considered th

could be made on the basis of the documentation submitted witl fp©ftion and
appeal and in this regard shared the view of the Planning AutG found that it

could not determine beyond reasonable scil led

developrnent, either individually or in- rOUld

not have an adverse effect on t it

of the Kilcolman Bog SPA and

perrrIISSlon

Please circulate the Direction LaId Order

Date: 12/06/2024
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